Town of Bermuda Run

Town Council Meeting Minutes

November 9, 2021 - 6:00 PM

The Town Council of Bermuda Run held its scheduled meeting on Tuesday, November 9, 2021 at 6:00 PM. The meeting was held at the Bermuda Run Town Hall.

Council Members Present:

Mayor Rick Cross, Curtis Capps, Heather Coleman, Mike Ernst, Chris

Fowler, and Ken Peacock

Council Members Absent:

Also Present:

Lee Rollins, Town Manager; Cindy Poe, Town Clerk; Brian Williams,

Town Attorney

Call to Order

Mayor Rick Cross called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Recognition of Veterans

Moment of Silence

It is the intent of the Town Council to solemnize the proceedings of this meeting and the business brought before the governing board, to offer the opportunity for a reflective moment of silence.

Adoption of the Agenda

Council Member Curtis Capps made a motion to approve the agenda. Council Member Mike Ernst seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Approval of the October 12, 2021 Town Council Meeting Minutes

Council Member Heather Coleman made a motion to approve the October 12, 2021 meeting minutes. Council Member Chris Fowler seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

<u>Public Comments</u> – Paul Dixon of 120 Kilbourne Drive in Kinderton Village publicly thanked Mayor Cross and Lee Rollins, Town Manager for their quick action following an incident at Rise at the end of October where residents were kept awake due to noise lasting until early morning.

Presentation: Davie County Public Utilities

Johnny Lambert, Utilities Director, presented as he has done for Davie County Commissioners.

Budget Amendment - General Fund Acceptance from Bermuda Run Community Vision Fund

The Town Manager recommends the 2021-2022 General Fund Budget be amended to accept \$7,000 from the Davie County Community Foundation as revenue and expend \$7,000 for expenses related to the "Christmas in the Town of Bermuda Run" event to be held on December 5, 2021.

Council Member Heather Coleman made a motion to amend the budget. Council Member Curtis Capps seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Town Manager/Council/Mayor Comments

Lee Rollins — Ivy Circle tree planting confirmed for first 3 weeks of December. Data has been collected for the Phase II Stormwater Study — presentation planned for December or January. Blue Heron Trail bids received — well over the estimated cost. Options will be presented to Council in the next 30 days. Leaf pickup has begun.

Ken Peacock – Very informative meeting; thanked Johnny Lambert for his presentation. Curtis Capps – Thanked Johnny Lambert and everyone for their attendance. Stressed that the Council/Staff emails and contact information is on the Town's website.

Mike Ernst – Thanked everyone, stressing that communication is very important. Noted Johnny Lambert's statement that "there is no longer a sewer capacity issue in BR", as this has not always been the case.

Chris Fowler – Agreed with the other comments, and thanked Paul Dixon for speaking. Heather Coleman – Communication is key; asked that we consider residents who don't have email and send more "paper" news. Shared issue at the BR East Package Room of residents not getting packages from lockers in a timely manner. Idea – put up signs in package room.

Mayor Rick Cross -

- Comprehensive Plan update.
- Encouraged everyone to sign up for the Constant Contact emails, and to visit the Town's website and social media pages.
- Speaker series for 2021 was very beneficial.
- Davie Medical Center Tree Lighting 12/1; Christmas in Bermuda Run 12/5
- PTRC Build Back Better Initiative
- Davie Health Dept Vaccine Boosters
- Recognized newly elected Council Members (Swearing in on 12/14)
- Thanked Paul Dixon for his comments.
- Thanked all Veterans and First Responders
- Thanked Johnny Lambert for his presentation, and everyone in attendance.

<u>Adjourn</u>

With no further business to discuss, Council Member Ken Peacock made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Heather Coleman seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a vote of five (5) in favor and none opposed.

Approved

Rick Cross, Mayor

Respectfully Submitted

Cindy Poe, Town Clerk